
 

 

 
19th July 2024 

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
TELEGRAM APP   
 
We are writing to make you aware of information we have received regarding the use of an App called 
Telegram. 

Telegram is a cloud-based instant messaging application that allows users to send messages, make 
voice and video calls, and share photos, videos and files. It allows users to communicate without 
providing phone numbers. It has a minimum age restriction of 17+ but we are aware of younger students 
accessing it.  

The information we have received from the Police is that Telegram is being used in Chesterfield for the 
sharing of information, including the selling of illegal drugs and sharing of harmful images. 

Added to this, we are told that a feature of the App is a “People Nearby” function that allows users to 
find and make contact with others, including strangers nearby. This may be used by scammers, 
cyberbullies or even predators looking for vulnerable young users to target.  

We are making you aware of this as we go into the Summer holidays to ask you to check that your child 
does not have access to this App on their phone.  We have shown the logo for this App at the bottom 
of this letter so you will be able to easily identify it.  Also on the back of this letter is further information. 

We will share our messages of staying safe online prior to the Summer with students and continue this 
work into the Autumn term in order to make students aware of the dangers posed across a range of 
sources online. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 
Mr M Robinson 
Deputy Headteacher/Designated 
Safeguarding Lead 

 Mrs E Buggins 
Safeguarding Governor 

 

Telegram App Logo 

 

 



 

 

 


